Vernhams Dean Parish Council

	MINUTES OF MEETING
	:11th September 2017

	TIME OF MEETING
	:7.30 pm 

	venue of meeting
	:Millennium Hall Vernham Dean

	Type of meeting
	:ORDINARY

	present
	: Mr m knight (mk)

	
	:mr h watkins (HW)

	
	:MRS M PERRY (MP)

	
	:MRs J DRURY (JD)

	Chaired by
	:mr R winch (Rw)

	in attendance
	:Mrs K Nightingale (KN)

: CLLR k locke (KL)

	Parishioners
	:1


	
	

	
	Apologies 
Mr P Nicoll Mr W Hawkins Mr M Doherty Cllr P Giddings

	
	Register of Interest
None

	
	Urgent Matters

None raised.

	
	Minutes of meeting July agreed and signed.

	
	Public Participation

None
Matters Arising
Details sent of TVBC contractor.

Potential new committee member details sent to PFA
Response sent to TVBC regarding bottle bank proposal. Disapointingly TVBC chose to query our decision.

Costs for new SLRs still not clear.

Article to be placed in FOCUS asking for ideas on how to utilise school kitchen building.

	.
	PFA Update
Mr John Plummer attended the meeting as PFA representative. He has been involved with the PFA for 6 months and is trying to take a view on how to move the group forward. It is apparent that the MUGA whilst being a major village asset is also something of a stumbling block. The financial model depending on membership subscriptions is no longer viable. It is imperative that the asset is fully utilised which means useage should not be restricted. The constitution is outdated as it makes no mention of the MUGA. A sinking fund is in place to cover major maintenance works going forward (eg resurfacing) and a suggestion that unspent maintenance funds should be paid into it. It was agreed that John and Will Hawkins should look at revising the constitution at the AGM in January. Clerk to see if an electronic exists and send to John/Will. A draft to be presented to the PC at the November meeting. A tender process is due to be initiated for maintenance on the pavilion. Plans for the bonfire night are well underway. It is hoped a fete will be organised next year in conjunction with the School and a significant person has already been approached to attend which, if the invitation is accepted, would guarantee a major turnout. The football team have again raised the issue of grass cuttings on the pitch. The contractor is unable to remove the grass cuttings and has never been able to do so. In the past parishioners have raked it before matches. Haydn Watkins reported that a picnic table appeared to have been dismantled and various parts left around the field. Is this due to vandalism?
Correspondence 

A letter had been received from a parishioner complaining that the recent pipe-laying work carried out in connection with providing broadband infrastructure in the village, which necessitated traffic lights being installed, had not been notified to parishioners. The Council agreed that it was dissatisfied with the lack of notification given by HCC and referred the matter to Councillor Kirsty Locke.
John Hale had provided a report on high speed broadband which gives an expected date of instalaation to the village of the end of 2018. Chairman to circulate the email. The Chair had started a petition of business people affected by the poor speed, this is to be sent to Kirsty Locke.
A draft Heads of Terms document had been received from HCC with regard to the proposed works on the Burydene to install a new waste management system for the school. The PC will need to engage the services of a solicitor with all costs being met by HCC. Mr Marcus Sears had kindly looked at the draft and had made a number of observations that the Chair will refer back to HCC for consideration.
Councillors Reports. 

Councillor Drury reported that the sign at Rockmor Lane had been removed. She also reported a case of fly tipping at Rockmor Lane. This needs to be reported to TVBC environmental department. Chair to write advisory note for Focus with the number to call.

Councillor Perry reported that she had been the victim of a scam and had lost soe money. The PCSO is coming to speak on the subject at a coffee morning to advise parishioners and Councillor Knight will put something in Focus.
Footpaths

FP14 is very overgrown but HCC are unable to help as it was not on the priority list. Councillor Watkins will try and identify the landowner. A tree is overhanging in Post Office Alley. HW to speak to owner. A tree has fallen in Botes Copse, needs to be removed by the landowner.

	
	Planning
17/022801/TREEN Various tree works Beeches Farmhouse VD No comment.
The development at Haydown appears to be at a higher level than originally suggested. The sub committee will look further into it. A neighbour had cause to complain about the burning of rubbish on site. The situation was quickly dealt with by the developer once he had been informed.
Finance

The annual audit return had been signed off and returned from the External Auditor. Thanks were extended to the clerk for her work on this.  BDO have confirmed they will not be the external auditor next year.

Balance in Lloyds account: £19,696 
Invoices to be authorised and cheques raised for: 

Tangley PC SLR repair £12.50
K Nightingale Q2 salary £569.07

K Nightingale Auditor gift £25.00

BDO Audit fee £120.00

M Knight de-fib pads £69.60

Meeting finished 8.45pm. 

Date of next meeting: 13th November 2017
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